THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

Hardin County Board Of Education Members
FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

DATE:
September 15, 2011
SUBJECT:
APPROVE Draft District Facility Plan
ISSUE

 The Board needs to approve a draft District Facility Plan
FACTS

The Kentucky Department of Education (KDE) requires that a Local Board of Education (LBE) revise their District Facility Plan (DFP) every four years after reassessing their facility and program needs.  A total of 20 committee members were selected by their peers and the Board of Education to serve on the Local Planning Committee (LPC).  
The Department of Education provided specific direction in process of revising the DFP.  The committee met on 3 different evenings and reviewed information pertaining to: 

a. Review of the current DFP;

b. Evaluation of building and site conditions by architects and engineers;

c. Construction costs and estimates to correct deficiencies;

d. Educational program needs of the district;

e. Financial information on bonding potential and;

f. Capacity and projected growth of the district to name just a few of the topics.

A total of three community forums were advertised in the local newspaper with opportunity for community members to speak to the committee in regard to the DFP.  
KDE has reviewed the draft plan and has made comments for the LPC to consider.  After consideration, the LPC has voted to accept the revised DFP and forward it to the Local Board of Education for approval.  
The Board has approved the draft plan at the July 21, 2011 regular Board meeting.  A hearing officer was selected to conduct a formal community hearing.   

The hearing was held on September 14, 2011.  After the hearing, a report is generated for the Board to review. (See attached report) 

If accepted by the LBE, the DFP is submitted to the State Board of Education.  If rejected, the LBE submits a letter explaining proposed modification to KDE for review.

a. The LBE’s modification of the Hearing Report is noted and reviewed by KDE.  The 
     modifications are noted in the staff notes to the State Board of Education along with 
     KDE staff recommendations.

b. When accepted, the LBE submits the final proposal to the Kentucky Department of 
    Education.

The Kentucky Board of Education (SBE) reviews and votes on the DFP.  The LBE is then notified the plan is approved for the next four years.  If it is not approved, the Kentucky SBE will include direction to the local board on how it must proceed.

RECOMMENDATION


I recommend the Hardin County Board of Education Approve the draft District facility plan and submit to the state board of education for their review and possible approval. 
RECOMMENDED MOTION


I move the Hardin County Board of Education Approve the draft District facility plan and submit to the state board of education for their review and possible approval.
